BRIEF

DATE. July 9, 1997

TO: MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM: GISSELLE ACEVEDO-FRAN COWé
' [

¢ The following is additional information relating to SB 567 (Polanco):

¢+ The MTA Code of Conduct language has been amended out of SB 567, The only
viable bill with MTA Code of Conduct language is AB 584 (Villaraigosa). That
measure 1s pending consideration on the Senate floor.

+ The “double referral” of SB 567 to the Assembly Committee on Elections,
Reapportionment and Constitutional Amendments has been rescinded and the
measure may be heard in the Assembly Appropriations Committes as early as pext -
week, which would place the bill on the comumittee calendar on Wednesday, July
16

¢ The amendment reducing the Board of Supervisors’ representation on the MTA

Board from 5 representatives to 1 non-elected representative is currently being
drafted.

» There has been no resolution at this wnting on SB 60 (Kapp), the bill relating to
funding for the seismic retrofit of state-owned toll bridges. MTA staff and
consultants continue to attend the conference commiftee meetings on this legislation
and will immediately inform the board of any final action.

Please feel free to contact Claudette Moody at (213) 922-2237 if vou would like any
other information on these issues
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